
The Aurora Co. 4-H leaders met on December 14, 2020 at 6pm at the Courthouse community room and 

by Zoom. The meeting was called to order by President Sue Faulhaber. The flag pledges were led by Tara 

Bush. Secretary’s report was read by Cheryl Dethlefsen and approved. Treasurer’s report was given by 

Kama Bruns with $3846 in premium, $1591.15 in checking, and $7456.67 in savings. Bills needing to be 

paid were leader dues @$3 x 17=51 (SD 4-H leaders %Paula Linke), registered volunteer cost recovery 

fee-$10 x 17= $170, Ron’s market bill, and Aurora Co for awards from 4-H mall $528.69.  

Old business: The 4-H grounds/building 5 yr improvement plan of Sue, Josh, and Kama is on hold due to 

Covid. They have met and will continue with planning. The fundraising option is an ongoing discussion. 

The best option discussed sounds like a gun raffle to be held later in 2021.  The Bits & Bridles dissolution 

was discussed. Dr Tanner said the money should have been gifted before the club ended otherwise it 

goes back to 4-H. This will be noted for the future. 

New business: Audra gave 4-H program updates. Masks are required for any activities. There will be a 

state shooting sports next year. She was also looking for craft ideas to do monthly for activities. The 

statewide community service project is 20/20 Vision.  All old eyeglasses can be donated to this project 

and the goal is 2020. Club and affiliates need to sign their annual charter renewal/civil rights assurance 

statements. There are also handouts for each club on SD 4-H organizing, chartering, reports, and 

disbanding guide. EIN #’s were also discussed. 

Premium collection list should be changed as some collected last year and some didn’t. White Lake 

businesses will have to be dispersed as there is no club over there anymore. Election of officers was 

held. Cheryl Dethlefsen-president, Todd Clark-vice president, Sue Faulhaber-secretary, and Ashley 

Howard-treasurer. The Central Electric supper normally held in January will be pushed back to later in 

the year. Their will be a poll sent out for when to have the January meeting. Meeting adjourned. 


